Dover Heights Precinct Minutes.
Held at Kesser Torah (Yeshiva) College, Blake St, Dover Heights on 

10th May 2004

Apologies:

Robert Harvey, Nicole Stevens, Tifa Abrams

Attendance: Crs Betts, Kay and as per attendance sheet 

John Lewis: Convenor, Michael Lewis: Secretary

Meeting commenced at 7:40pm.

Welcome:

JL: Congratulated Councillors on election and introduced them. Cr Betts received the highest vote, carrying in Tony Kay - only 1 and 2 across all wards.

Matters Arising from the Minutes of the 9th Feb 2004 Precinct Meeting:

The acceptance of the minutes of the previous meeting was proposed by Richard Morris, seconded by John Friend and carried.

Bus Shelter at Military Rd and Blake St

Hilma O’Reilly: Now erected and functioning well. Drivers must be more careful when leaving Blake St from east.

Dover Heights Campus of Rose Bay Secondary College

Cr Kay: Chairman of committee which was watching the changes. Section 96 amendments were passed – small effect. No traffic management plan yet – one of conditions of consent. Request sent to Department Of Commerce (Public Works) to provide traffic management plan for cars and school buses – will then be able to look at changes needed in Hardy St. 17 buses before and after school envisaged long term. Much less in short term because of reduced number of students.

Plan will not be open for exhibition. Council does not intend the plan to be a "rubber stamp". Will go through Traffic Committee.

John Lewis: Public should be consulted on this plan

Tony Kay: Impact local residents as little as possible.

TK: close to accepting tenders – construction in 2 months?

Dover Heights Bowling Club Site

JL: Hole still being dug – very big! RM: New sandstone mine? Source of income?

JL: Article in Wentworth Courier – showing 2 precinct members complaining. 

Cr Betts – part agreement reached on 1 matter – other rejected

Over Development – Dual Occupancy

50 Blake St deferred. Top of Beaumont St subdivision approved – wanted 2 x dual occupancies – recommended 3 smaller houses – 2 on 1 and 1 free standing.

JL: If a block is cut in half does it give you more floor space ratio. – both. .5 to 1 – each application 

Cr Betts had moved motion to tighten up rules – to stop overdevelopment. 

Tony Royal: 18 Napier St coming up. What are changes?

Cr Betts – Council has a dual occupancy DCP. Each council has own rules – Waverley – 400 sq metres – 600sq metres for 2 separate homes.

Suggested that for 600 sq metres – second (back) house be no higher than single storey – maintain amenity of adjacent backyards. Also pan-handle driveway not to be included. Disallow strata-ing?

Will be discussed and exhibited.

JL: Won’t Land and Environment Court overrule any council ruling based on DCP. 

Cr Betts: There are quite a few in Portland St – 2nd residence below.

Jl: What about a "backyard" second dwelling construction which blocks a "view corridor" for 20 houses.

Cr Betts mentioned one DA, rejected which would have blocked views all around. Smaller than 600 sq metres – 2 attached houses via underground garage. 

Mention of "Natalie’s Corner" – overdevelopment.

Cr Betts: No policy against dual occupancy – but tightening of rules as above.

JL: Won’t Green’s policy against garages cause even more street parking.

Hymie Meyerson: How can a dual occupancy be allowed if a garden of an apartment cannot be reached – other than through house.?

Cr Betts: Answered in terms of the Council’s decisions with regard to the particular matter raised by Mr Meyerson

Traffic Changes to be Made at Intersection of Curlewis St, Simpson St, Old South Head Rd, Wellington St and Blair St 

Tony Kay: Motion including changes was passed. Meeting suggested improvements accepted. Construction commencing – and proceeding for 8 weeks – 3 stages

1. roundabout at Wellington /Curlewis Sts

2. block end of Blair St

3. islands and increase lanes up to lights from 3 to 2

JL: Council to advise locals

Paul Wilmot: Still eastbound lane in Curlewis St?

TK: Traffic still in Curlewis – one lane and Blair east. Alternative to close Curlewis considered.

H Weltman: Will there be permanent signage to advise drivers ?

TK: Additional signage will be provided.

JL: Since there are many non-local drivers – signs should include a destination as well as a street name. Eg Old South Head Rd / To Bondi Junction and City

DAs for Yeshiva College by Meriton – Subdivision into 2 Lots

JL: Has not happed – Now Kesser Torah – welcome result. 

Cr Betts: Application submitted – council advised its withdrawal because it would not legally be able to approve it.

Still discussions (not Meriton) – about separation of synagogue from school - currently zoning says that synagogue is part of school.

Synagogue up for architectural award.

Water Bans

JL: New development to pool approval.

Cr Betts: Greens and Mayor moved that no lighting be in pool or pool area – Passed

Pool can be filled only with rain water – Cannot be connected to mains and only solar heating. No regard for safety.

Council Officers: Ridiculous – will end up in Land and Environment Court and lost at Council’s expense.

Cr Betts – Decision not about over lighting, and affecting neighbours –about any light at all.

JL: How can you see CPR chart?

ML: Should notify local paper about ratbag leftist clique and their ridiculous decisions.

Parking Meters at Bondi Junction and Bondi Beach

JL: Parking officers booking at 9:40pm at Bondi beach

JL: How do council parking officers achieve bonuses.???

Cr Betts: Liberals attempted to have parking meters turned off at 6:00pm – told wrong forum.

Will pursue at council during May.

ML : Put it on Joint Precinct Meeting.

Certifiers:

Council approves DA. Certifier may (illegally) certify plans which are different to those approved by Council. Action may then be taken.

State Govt Proposed Changes to Planning Rules

"Supposed to improve local Development Approval process"

Passed or draft still? Does it over ride Council – Will require Council to change DCPs

General Business

Cleanups

Anna Rosenwax: Why doesn’t council have clear-up more often than twice a year 

Cr Betts: Bondi Basin - will trial 4 pickups – backpacker people. Matter of costs

XX: Dover Heights does not need more than 2. 

ML: Should pay for it if we need more.

JL: Bondi needs regular cleaning – try to trace 

JL: Notification procedures have "withered way" – no "fridge" magnets.

Hugh Bamford Reserve

New footpath with bollards – supplied by Sydney Water as part of RIAMP as quid pro quo for using reserve during construction.

JL: Thinks that in heavy rain – sand etc will ooze out. 

Sydney Water Tunnel – nothing to report

Council Elections

New Council:

5 LiberaL

4 Labor

3 Green

Hunter Ward

Cr Betts Lib

Cr Kay Lib

Ct Newhouse Lab

JL: Councillors invited to attend tonight to talk

JL: (Mrs Einfeld signs still on display – please remove!)

Cr Kay :– Welcomed and congratulated –

Spoke on election campaign and now looks forward to learning how council works on the inside even after a long experience observing it from the outside.

Interested in Council providing timely feedback to precinct requests and letters.

Involved in both ward and general matters. Broaden from traffic interest to all matters effecting Council.

Now able to attend Traffic Committee as councillor. John Wakefield will chair that committee.

7 Labor and Greens vs 5 Liberals.

JL: No convention of chairman’s casting vote? NO!

Wants to listen to and satisfy concerns of community.

Cr Betts: thanks for support – has worked at it for last 8 ½ years – Liberals polled 1 and 2 in Hunter ward, 1 in Lawson, 1 in Waverley and got new councillor in Bondi – passionate to clean up Bondi. Expects to be able now to spread load over more and active councillors. Will be able to "catch up" on policy issues. Eg DCP14 – will be able to put in "own" submissions before rather than commenting after.

Liberals have been voted down against open space and overdevelopment. Will spend more time on informing public.

New Labor line up is very different to that under previous mayor – more like 5 greens and Newhouse and Moscatt. 

Liberals will be very careful to attend all meetings – catch Labor/Green out.

No Liberal committee chairs – all controlled by Labor / Green.

Moira Main Chair of Chamber of Commerce committee!

Greens can never make decisions – always defer.

Questions:

Reg Jewel: What is routine for dual occupancy DA.

Cr Betts: All applications come to Council – notified to Councillors , 

Then:

1.some, according to criteria, advertised, then neighbours and others notified,

Usually wait for resident objections

2. DBU recommend for/against – list also sent to councillors who can "save and except" so that it then 

3.comes to council

May go straight to council which meets as Building Committee on 4th Tuesday – Sat morning before meeting – you ca see report of DBU etc, at library 

Speak to/against – 5 minutes - call Rob Russo on Monday. Should lobby beforehand – Labor caucuses – need to convince all parties.

Talked about 18 Napier St.

John Friend: Trees Policy?: Appears to be no control over types of trees planted – need appropriate trees.

Cr Betts – Liberals looking at tree types – street by street. 

RM: Strange – dangerous shapes around power lines.

JL: Electricity Commission – "lop" trees 

Cr Betts – when trees planted they should be cared for – adopt a tree policy

DCP14

Draft Development Control

TK: 2 other documents – introduction and "old vs new" should be examined as well

TK: Key intentions reduce car parking requirement for new development. Less onsite parking than before => more on street than before and can increase development space on building.

Policy all about "stick" and little about carrot – follows Waverley transportation policy.

Edward Einfeld: Should mean that people will buy properties without cars and use public transport.

ML: Utopian Use of "Blake St" as a boundary must be a mistake – C type zone exists between Blair St and Kobada Rd.

JL: Zones are Parking Zones: 

ML: Zone C - "North of Blake St" – no parking rules – plenty of space

JL: States maximum number of spaces per dwelling – up to 2 per 4 bedroom dwelling. Not realistic for current Dover Heights families. Maximum should be up to person who builds house. Old DCP said numbers were minimums – new says maximum.

JL: Understands built width restrictions on garages or spaces but not number limits. Maximum 1 car space 2/3 bed and 2 for 4 and N/A – none at all encouraged!

TK: Disallowed from having car parking in front of building line – certainly should not apply to existing buildings.

Cr Betts: In Dover Heights, generally should build at common set back. Some have built garage forward. Mandating parking positions as part of parking policy is incorrect. Character study exists for Dover Heights.

JL: Bicycles ?

TK: draft bike plan – not sure whether it is to be integrated with DCP14.

Cr Betts: Bike routes eg Birrell St.

Security at Dudley Page

Ron Nothman should be on Committee – article in Wentworth Courier – drinking parties.

Land Tax – Dover Heights

Changes will make it easier for residents – premium moved upwards. 

Dearer for renters.

General Business:

EE: Bus from Bondi Junction to Dover Heights

L82 / 382 – peak hours and Friday and Saturday nights - packed at BJ with short trip passengers. L82 should have first stop at say Bondi Beach which can mean that the bus is still full of tourists. No buses at all supplied after most Paddington football matches.

Cr Betts: Precinct should write to Traffic Committee about lack of buses and their loading and stopping patterns.

RM:324 no longer stops at Opera

ML: Security 

HW: 389 stop in Murriverie Rd at bottom of Hardy St very dangerous – traffic blocking makes drivers behave dangerously. Safety Zone causes drivers to use wrong side of road.

Cr Betts: will be looked at – but finding solution is very difficult.

JL: Footpath is wide enough to be cut back to widen road.

Cr Betts: $100,000 cost, for all utilities must be moved.

Meeting closed at 10:02 pm  Next meeting 9th August 2004 
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